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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742






January  12, 2018




A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, January 10, 2018.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  President John Grezaffi declared a quorum present, and Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Glenn Angelle


Iberia

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge
Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville 
Earl Matherne


Assumption
Jody Meche



St. Martin

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee
Absent: 

Pamela Burleigh


St. Landry 

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent

Billy Wall



CPRA

Sheriff Brett Stasi


Iberville Parish

Micha Mitchell


Atchafalaya Basinkeeper

Eric Svendsen


Boy Scouts of America
Ben Pierce



Boy Scouts of America
Robert Donahue


Boy Scouts of America
William Tyson


Executive Director

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist
Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

                                                                    * * * * *
President Grezaffi asked for public comments.  
Sheriff Brett Stasi of Iberville Parish asked to address the board.  He advised the commissioners that the road from Ramah to Bayou Sorrel needs rock after this unusually wet weather.  He said there may be a need for drainage as well.  President Grezaffi advised the sheriff that the Corps of Engineers had to stop work in that area due to the weather, but they should be able to start again soon.
Ms. Micah Mitchell addressed the board.  Ms. Mitchell works for Atchafalaya Basinkeeper, which is a non-profit organization dedicated to protecting the ecosystem of the Atchafalaya Basin for future generations.  She advised the board that her purpose was to alert the board of issues it should consider before permitting activities that could impact the integrity of the levee system and potential flood risks.  Pipeline canals have diverted huge amounts of sediments into the floodplain.  The filling in of the basin is threatening the ability of the levees to protect surrounding communities from river floods including much of coastal Louisiana.  
Bayou Bridge Pipeline has expressed their intent to begin construction of the pipeline upon final approval from the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District.  She said they encourage the levee district to consider the water level in authorizing installation to begin in the Basin and around the levee system, to protect not only the environment, but also the safety of our communities.  She asked the board to postpone the permit until the low water season, or at least until the Board communicates with the Corps to assess the unconsidered threats posed by installation of this pipeline during high-water season.  

Mr. Nicholas Rockforte, Levee Board Attorney, advised Ms. Mitchell that we are constrained by law with ministerial duties in R.S. 38:226.  If the Corps of Engineers and the CPRA approves the project, we must approve this.  

                                                                    * * * * *
The board reviewed the minutes of the December 13, 2017 board meeting.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the December 13, 2017 Board Meeting as presented, and to publish the minutes in the official journal.  
                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Tyson advised the board that we received a request for a letter of no objection from the Bayou Bridge Pipeline.  Both the Corps of Engineers and CPRA have approved the request.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle said the pipeline companies should be required to put the basin back like they found it.  Commissioner Meche noted that pipelines are putting a stress on our levee system.  After further discussion, Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche to approve the letter of no objection, but to ask the Corps of Engineers to insist the Bayou Bridge Pipelines leave the basin as it was when they leave.  A roll call vote was requested:

Yeas:


Commissioners Angelle, Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Hebert, Jewell, LeBlanc, 




Marionneaux, Matherne, and Rockforte

Nays:


None

Abstained:  Commissioner Meche

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Burleigh and Harvey

The motion passed.

                                                                    * * * * *
Eric Svendsen, Ben Pierce and Robert Donahue of Boy Scouts of America addressed the board.  They presented a video of the work to be completed on this section of the levee.  They asked for a permit to transport a building and put in a septic system on the levee.  Both the Corps of Engineers and CPRA have approved he request.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried to approve their request.  

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte reported that the bike path assignment with West Baton Rouge Parish was approved and signed. The parish has a board meeting tomorrow and we will see if it is satisfactory.  Mr. Rockforte said both White Castle and Plaquemine are moving forward with a bike path and have asked for the board’s approval.  He recommended we require documented landowner approval before ground is broken or the permit is received.  He will put language together for the board to review relative to this position.

                                                                    * * * * *
Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte and unanimously carried to approve permanent status for Jeremiah Dotson.  

Ms. Janice Jarreau asked the board to approve a Special Entrance Rate policy for Mobile Equipment Operators 1 & 2.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the request. 
                                                                    * * * * *
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

